

Executive Headteacher: Mr Gaughan
Headteacher: Mrs G Lynch
Boardmans Lane, Blackbrook, St Helens, Merseyside WA11 9BB

27th March 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

Unfortunately due to the ongoing situation I have been instructed to completely shut down provision at this site.

School will close to all pupils from 3pm this evening. There will be no-one on site. Enquiries can be made through the e-mail address staugustine@staugs.org.uk which will be monitored and directed to the appropriate person.

Members of staff will continue to make welfare calls for as long as possible. Please note that these may often appear to be from an "unknown" number as staff may be using personal phones.

Work for pupils to access is constantly being updated on the student shared area. There will be no further printed pack available.

Pupils whose parents are key workers will be directed to a hub provision at Haydock High School where they will be supervised in a socially isolated setting by members of St Augustine's staff.

Your sincerely

Mrs G Lynch Headteacher

